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Budget News

	A summary of the budget is included with this newsletter.


Year-end Wages Procedures

	The Real Time Information (RTI) system does not require a P35, but the declarations which used to be on it were included on the final electronic submission for 2013/14.  HMRC has announced that those declarations will not be required for 2014/15, but many software suppliers have not updated their wages programs, so the declarations will still have to be made before the final submission of the year can be sent.

	Employees need to be given a form P60, which can be printed from the payroll software.  There is no need to send copies to HMRC, because they already have all of the figures from the RTI submissions made throughout the year.  All tax and NI must be paid by 19 April 2015.

	

Employee Benefits

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Any employee who has received benefits-in-kind (such as a company car or medical insurance) must be given a form P9D or P11D, which must also be filed with HMRC by 6 July.  They can be prepared using either payroll software or the forms on the HMRC website. These benefits incur a Class 1A NIC charge, which must be paid by 19 July.

	

2015/16 Wages

	After finalising 2014/15, payroll software will need to be updated for the new tax year.  The personal tax allowance has increased, so employees’ tax codes need to be amended.  If HMRC has advised an employer of a new 2015/16 code for an employee, then that should be used; all other L suffix codes should be increased by 60 so, for instance, 1000L becomes 1060L.  Codes with other suffixes, such as T, or a K prefix, should not be amended without a specific instruction from HMRC.

	Employers can also start claiming the employment allowance again for the new tax year, deducting the employer’s National Insurance from the monthly PAYE payments until the £2,000 limit is reached.


Retirement

	People who are approaching retirement age should think carefully about all of the jobs they had in the past and whether they were members of a pension scheme, as even just a few years’ employment could have earned a small pension.  Although the pension administrators will try to contact former employees, they can easily lose touch if the member has changed address several times since leaving.  How many people would think to notify a former employer’s pension scheme when they move house?

	Even where you can remember the details of a former employer, the company may have been taken over and now be operating under a different name from another address.  If the company went out of business, the pension scheme should still exist.  Fortunately, there is a government website at www.gov.uk/find-lost-pension which can help former employees to trace their lost pensions.

	

Van or car?

	Vans are treated much more beneficially than cars in the tax system, as any VAT on the purchase price can be reclaimed by VAT-registered businesses, and Annual Investment Allowance can be claimed for Income Tax.  It is important, therefore, to know the difference between a car and a van.

	The basic definition of a van is a vehicle with no side windows behind the driver’s door.  That definition covers enclosed vans, which have side panels with no glass, and traditional pick-up trucks, which have no side panels at all.  Problems arose, however, when manufacturers started to produce vehicles which look like vans, but did not meet that strict definition.

	A concession was therefore introduced for double-cab pickups, first for VAT and then for Income Tax.  Such a vehicle will be treated as a van provided that it has a load capacity of at least 1,000kg.  The only catch is that, where a hard top is fitted, it is treated as reducing the load capacity by 45kg.  A pick-up with a load capacity of 1,020kg would therefore qualify as a van without a hard top, but not with one.

	

E-mail

	If you would prefer to receive future newsletters by e-mail, please send me a message at david@davidpattinson.co.uk.
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